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Happy New Year, 

 
It is winter in Minnesota. Get out and enjoy. The 6th annual Ice Day on the Chain is 
scheduled for Saturday February 12th on Lake Julia. More about that in the newsletter and 
on Facebook. 
 
January is our annual "kick off” request to join or renew your Sponsorship / Membership to 
the BLCA (Briggs Lake Chain Association) for 2023. In the next week or two, via "snail mail" 
the letter will go out.  In addition to joining the BLCA we are asking for donations to Ice Day 
on the Chain, AIS (Aquatic Invasive species) Fireworks, and Fish Stocking on the lakes. 
 
If you don't get our mailing by February 1st. Please contact 
Debbie Stacey;  debjs52@yahoo.com   The new 2023 form is in this newsletter and will be 
on the website in the next few days. 
 
In my December letter I did a shout out to the many who volunteer their time and energy but 
are not on the BLCA board. Some of the "Gentle Footprints" conservation programs include 
shoreland restorations, run-off control, rain gardens and planting native flowers on shoreline 
properties.  A BIG THANKS to Chuck Heinemann ... on Big Elk. He has coordinated these 
projects on all 4 lakes for the last few years.  Sorry I didn't have him in my last letter. 
 
 I want to do my annual " Shout Out" and "THANKS" to our board members and acknowledge 
their contributions and time spent on behalf of all of us who love our lakes. 
In alphabetical order: 
   
 Debbie Affeldt      on Big Elk.  She was co-chair with Deb Stacey for the brat sale at 
McDonalds meats. It takes a team to stuff envelopes, stick on the mailing & return address 
labels and stamps for the 650 membership letters we send out in January. She is part of that 
team.  With the new website we have a new format for doing the newsletters.  She attended 
the training sessions so she can be a backup for Deb if needed.  
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Shelly Alger-Peyton    on Briggs   Is one of our Facebook administrators.  Our page is set 
up so you need to send a request to be part of the group so non-members can't post dumb 
stuff. With the efforts to screen we still have 2,000 followers on Facebook.  Good chance 
some of those people don't live around the lakes.  It is no easy task to manage all the 
posts.  Shelly is one of our delegates to COLA (Coalitions of Lake Associations in 
Sherburne County), our liaison with the ICE DAY team and our volunteer coordinator.  
 
Cameron Graber   on Briggs   along with Ruth Thom is co-chair of the Healthy Lakes 
committee.  Their focus as a group is to discuss and propose actions and projects to make a 
positive difference in the health of our lakes. He also worked on securing a grant to the BLCA 
from a local corporation to benefit our lakes. He manages the Healthy Lakes page on the 
BLCA website. 
 
Margaret Macaulay     on Big Elk Is our assistant secretary and takes the minutes at 
board meetings when Deb Stacey can't attend. Also, part of the team stuffing envelopes etc. 
for the January mailing.  She is one of the many working the food booth at Palmer Day.   
 
Lynn Miller     on Julia   is part of our website team doing updates, adding articles, posting 
notices.  She was the planning team to build the new website that went live in June.  Also, 
she is an assistant editor of the Palmer Directory. That involves a lot of work behind the 
scenes getting the book ready to go. 
 
Roger Miller       The other half of the Miller team, is the "Editor and Chief executive" of 
the  Palmer Directory.  It is a big job, contacting our advertisers, working with them on 
their ads, laying out the white & yellow pages, getting the book ready for the printer, proofing 
the book and finally getting his team out to deliver the books to our residents.   A HUGE 
THANKS to Roger & Lynn for a job well done. 
 
Adele Munstermann   on Rush is our vice president.  She has been the "Sunshine Lady” for 
many years.  On behalf of the board, she mails Thank You, Sympathy, Get Well and other 
cards to our neighbors around the lake.  At the general meetings we like to have drawings for 
door prizes. You can thank Adele for getting the prizes as donations. 
 
Rosalie Musachio    on Briggs is one of our past presidents. She is not resting on those 
past accomplishments.  She is active on our Healthy Lakes and 
Gentle Footprints committees.  Gentle Footprints" and "Shoreline Restoration" objectives are 
to improve and maintain our lakes through naturally ecological programs.  Two examples are 
planting native plants and vegetation on shorelines, reducing runoff  of lawn chemicals into 
the lake by changing the direction of rain gutters so water doesn't run directly towards the 
lake.  She is one of the many working the food booth at Palmer Day. 
 
Tom Nordin on  Big Elk  is our newest board member joining the team in October.  Tom's 
interest in serving on the board is to assist in the preservation of the beautiful chain of lakes 
we all enjoy. He is one of the many working the food booth at Palmer Day, 
 
Scott Ruiter   on Rush is another long-time board member. In addition to being on the BLCA 
board, he is active in TLID (Three Lakes Improvement District) and our liaison with the 
TLID.   Scott & Shelly Alger are our representatives to COLA (Sherburne County Coalition of 
Lake Associations) working as a group in the county to share ideas and success stories 
from lake associations in the county. A fair amount of funds to the BLCA and TLID are from 
grants from the state and county. Scott is part of the team that completes the forms to get 
those monies.  He is the lead person delivering the Palmer Directories to area residents.  
 
Debbie Stacey     on Big Elk is our secretary.  That alone is a big commitment.  In addition 
to taking the minutes at meetings, she is the publisher and editor of " The Lake Report", our 



monthly newsletter.  Yes, she is the one who writes the articles, gets the pictures and puts 
the newsletter together.  Let's stop right now and give Deb a BIG THANKS for a job well 
done on the newsletter. It takes a lot of time to get all of this done and meet a deadline. In 
addition, she is chairman of the membership committee. Deb & Diane Tiegs write up the 
membership letter and form. Her group stuffs all the letters and gets them in the mail.  When 
the forms are returned, she logs everything on our master membership form and updates the 
changes.   
 
Diane Tiegs    on Big Elk    is our treasurer.  Diane has an extensive background in finances 
and volunteering. Her expertise and dedication is much appreciated. You're thinking "Easy 
job. Count the money".  We are a non-profit. That means there are a lot of forms of the State 
and Federal government that need her attention and follow up.   Thanks Diane. I HATE 
paperwork. 
 
Brad Kipp     on Briggs.   What do I do?   I write the President's letter for the Lake 
Report.  I hope each letter is entertaining with a few comments, educating everyone with 
what’s happening around the lakes, promotes a positive message from the BLCA and 
encourages more of you to participate. Over the years our website and some other 
technology things became out of date with the times. I am glad I could be part of the team 
that worked on upgrading the new website, a new format for the newsletter that allowed for 
more color and graphics, and on the design team for the new logo. 
 
The 2023 BLCA board members' pictures are in this newsletter.  

 
 
THANKS ... THANKS ... THANKS .... I can't say it enough to everyone around the lakes who 
volunteer their time and energy for the betterment of our community lakes. 
 

Happy New Year  ....  Brad 
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FINANCIALS THROUGH NOVEMBER 2022 

Income to date:  48,067.99   Expenses to date:  36,732.07 



 

Operating checking: 13,831.05            Money market:  102,445.07  Outstanding deposit:  

$40.00 

Total Cash: 116,31612 

 

A BIG THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU  

TO DIANE TIEGS…..YOU DO A WONDERFUL JOB.  
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Healthy Lakes 

THE NEXT HEALTHY LAKES MEETING WILL BE THURSDAY, JANUARY 5TH AT THE 
PALMER TOWN HALL. EVERYONE IS WELCOME. 
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SORRY EVERYONE......I COULD NOT DOWNLOAD THE PICTURES OF THE 

BOARD MEMBERS FOR SOME REASON. THEY WILL BE IN THE NEXT LAKE 

REPORT 

 

THOSE OF YOU WHO ICE FISH..... 

PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE pick up after yourself. The trash and cans left 

on the ice sink to the bottom of the lake when the ice melts. Please help 

us take care of our lakes.  

 



 

 

 


